
  

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 

December 10, 2024 

Edward Carolan 
Windmill Farms 
1111 Midvale Rd 
Sunnyside, WA 98944-9702 

Sent via email only: ecarolan@windmill-farms.us 

RE: New State Waste Discharge Permit Application 
Greenwood Mushroom Sunnyside I.A. LLC, Permit No. ST0501370 

Dear Edward Carolan: 

Thank you for submitting an application for a new State Waste Discharge Permit. The 
Department of Ecology (Ecology) acknowledges receiving the applications on September 9 and 
October 15, 2024, and an initial review shows that your application is complete. Stephanie 
Giesin and Matthew Durkee have been assigned to review and approve your application.  

Before Ecology can proceed with the final review and approval of the application, we need to 
collect a permit application fee. Enclosed is an application fee invoice. If you have questions 
about fees, please visit our permit fee website at: https://ecology.wa.gov/Water-
Shorelines/Water-quality/Water-quality-permits/Fees. You can also reach our Fee unit by email  
wqfeeunit@ecy.wa.gov or call 1-800-633-6193 (Option 2).  

To learn more about fee reduction options, please see: WAC 173-224-090: 
https://app.leg.wa.gov/WAC/default.aspx?cite=173-224-090. To apply for a reduction, please 
contact Ecology’s Fees Unit, if  you believe that you meet the criteria.  

Once Ecology receives the application fee, we will complete the application review.  

If you have any questions about the review of the application or the permitting process, please 
contact Joy Espinoza at crowqpermits@ecy.wa.gov  or by phone at (509) 379-3967.
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If you have any questions about the review of the application or the permitting process, please 
contact Matthew Durkee at matthew.durkee@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at (509) 379-4384.  

Sincerely, 

Joy Espinoza (signed electronically) 12/10/24 

Joy Espinoza 
Permit Coordinator and Information Specialist 
Central Region Office 
Water Quality Program  

Enclosure: Permit Fee Invoice 

e-cc:  Jeffery Cratty, Windmill Farms jcratty@windmill-farms.us 
Ecology - Water Quality Fee Unit, wqfeeunit@ecy.wa.gov 

 Matthew Durkee, Ecology-Union Gap, Matthew.durkee@ecy.wa.gov  
 Stephanie Giesin, Ecology-Union Gap, stephanie.giesin@ecy.wa.gov  
 Andrea Jedel, Ecology-Union Gap, andrea.jedel@ecy.wa.gov  
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